
   LIONS IS IN YOUR HANDS 
               District 201C1 Bulletin  

District Website www.lions201c1.org.au       Page 1 

THE PHIL REPORT 

News from the District 
And beyond 

DG Phil 
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Nov 8th—10th 2019 

MAY 2019 

DISTRICT MEMBERSHIP STATUS 

 

 

 

MEMBERS AS AT 

1/7/2018 

NEW MEMBERS SINCE 

1/7/2018 

DISTRICT MEMBERS 

AS AT 29/4/2019 

DECEASED AND DROPPED 

MEMBERS SINCE 1/7/2018 

1204 131 1216 119 

Hi April already 

Just heading to MD Convention in Geelong. Decided to drive because of the flight difficulties into Avalon. 

Well this month has been a busy one going from one end of the state t the other. 

What a great day was by all at the Minlaton 50th Anniversary lunch with special mention given to PDG Tom 
Martin who is the remaining charter member, sensational achievement. 
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Just the day before I 

was in Berri for the C1 

& C2 State Final of the 

YOTY. An again what a 

sensational group of 

talented students we 

had on the day. 

We were very fortu-

nate to have repre-

senting C1 Georgia 

Thomas who took out 

both the Overall Win-

ner and Public Speak-

ing. Well done Geor-

gia and we’ll catch up 

with you in Geelong for the MD Convention and the Nation-

al YOTY Final. 

But it wasn’t over then because I was heading to Mawson 

Lakes for the induction by Gilles Plains President Ted Os-

born of 5 new members of the Mawson Lakes Club Branch. 

And whilst we were there the club also received another 4 

applications for membership. So, we are just about ready to 

Charter, which is a great achievement by the Branch. 

So I’m looking forward to the final Council of Governors to 

be held in Geelong over the first week in May. 

Don’t forget that we started our Club Leadership Forums 

this month with Port Pirie and Port Lincoln remaining. 

I’m sure The Editor Ted has some pics of the first Forum 

held in Elizabeth. 

Don’t forget the District Handover on Saturday 13 July in 

the Gumeracha Town Hall, contact the Torrens Valley Club 

for reservations. 

Best Wishes and looking forward to catching up in Geelong 

DG Phil 

DG REPORT (CONT FROM PAGE 1) 

Message from John Barnes (Admin & Club Support) 

Sorry about all these emails, but all I know is there are 
many of you who have difficulty trying (and some have giv-
en up trying) to register your new Universal Password. 
Please pass this information on to your members 

In attempting to help members register, I’m gradually 
learning ... yes, I know – surprising isn’t it? 

HINTS/CORRECTION/PREREQUISITES 

1. You need to enter both your email and phone number 
when initially registering using a computor! I thought it was 
either. 

a. Email must be the same as recorded in MyLCI 

Phone must be entered by: 

Ensuring AUSTRALIA is selected as the country 

Enter your number as per normal, but drop the initial zero, 
i.e. mine is 0448 895 170 so en-
ter 448 895 170 (no spaces, obvi-
ously – 448895170) 

2. Your D.O.B. must be the same as is recorded in MyLCI 
that is it must now include the month/day/year. If you 
have not been diligent in entering your member’s D.O.B. 
during the January Members Details Update process, you 
will find your members’ D.O.B. recorded as 01/1/yyyy 
where ”yyyy” is the year of birth. In this instance, if you 
enter your correct D.O.B. it can be assumed an error will be 
generated. 

Because you now do not have access, email me 
your D.O.B. and I shall enter it for you. You can then 
hopefully access MyLCI and fix your members’ entries. 

3. Although this is also inconsistent (my password is all 
lowercase with a number because of the way I registered), 
your password should be at least 6 characters, include an 
uppercase letter, a lowercase letter, and a number. It tells 
you what is required below where the password is to be 
entered. 

4. Don’t forget to scroll you webpage down so you do not 
miss further instructions such as checking the agreeing to 
privacy policy and conditions of use. Many have got to the 
second re-enter password field and put the password in, hit 
enter and waited. And waited – not knowing there were 
the other items to action of screen at the bottom. 

5. And of course – the ‘CONTINUE’ button. 

6. If you have a break through and succeed in registering, 
if you can remember how you did it please let me know so I 
can pass the ‘trick’ on. 

SUPPORT CAN BE FOUND HERE: 

http://www.mylion.org/
support/    MyLionSupport@lionsclubs.org or you 
could try ‘phoning (?$$$) for help in English, please 
contact MyLion Support at 630-468-7000, Mon - Fri 
8:00am until 6:00pm USA CST. 

Cheers! 

HAVING TROUBLE WITH MyLCI 

Something happening in your club? 

Why not tell us about it. 

A short message (300 words) and a photo (no 
larger than 100kb)  

Send to District Bulletin Editor Ted Osborn 

tednelse@bigpond.com 

MESSAGE TO CLUB BULLETIN EDITORS 

AND SECRETARIES 

http://www.mylion.org/support/
http://www.mylion.org/support/
mailto:MyLionSupport@lionsclubs.org
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Our district has a brand-new website featuring up-to-date infor-
mation, features all clubs, showcases club, district, multiple dis-

trict and international projects, and so much more. Check it out at www.lions201c1.org.au  

If your club has a feature/signature project you would like highlighted on the Club Project page (or if there’s a Zone Project), 
please send through details with any photos.  

We are also asking for all clubs to provide a full list of projects/events/activities that your club is involved with, a few examples 
are below. These will be included on the website in due course. 

Fundraising BBQs  Art Show Garage Sales    Catered BBQs  Sponsor ALHD dogs   

Collect glasses  Collect stamps Collect hearing aids Collect sanitary items Book/Op Shop   

Wetlands  etc. etc. etc. 

Please send any information/photos to pstacey@forerunner.com.au 

NEW DISTRICT WEBSITE 

Some of the AHC Harmony Day crew 

In March, Lions were once again involved in 

the Adelaide Hills Council Harmony Day and 

we welcomed a large crowd by cooking lunch 

for the new arrivals to our district. This day is 

really growing in numbers and amount of 

food they consume. Lions name is to the 

fore. 

TORRENS VALLEY HARMONY DAY 

The Minlaton and Districts Lions Club celebrated its 50th 
Charter Anniversary at the Minlaton Bowling Club on Sunday 
14th April. Special guests included Fraser Ellis Member for 
Narungga, Yorke Peninsula Council representative Councillor 
Leanne O’Brien and District Governor Phil Bowman, past 
Charter Members Geoff Frost, Deane Litster, John Croser 
and current Charter Member Tom Martin and  Lion Helen. 
Also present were Jean McIntosh (Thamm) and Carlene 
Cook, partners of past Charter members. 

After a wonderful meal served by the Minlaton Bowling Club 
members Lion Robert Kidd proposed a toast to “The Charter 
Members”, giving details of the Charter members present 
and especially the many years of community service given 
by Tom Martin to the Minlaton Club and Lions District in-
cluding the office of District Governor in 2008-09. 

Australian Lions Foundation State Director Yvonne Bradford 
presented Tom with the Australian Lions Foundation Award 
to Honour 50 Years of Service to Lions. Tom thanked every-
one for attending and spoke about his experiences in Lions 
over those many years.  

The afternoon concluded with the cutting of the anniversary 
cake.           Editor Comments - photos will be included next month 

MINLATON 50TH ANNIVERSARY 

http://www.lions201c1.org.au
mailto:pstacey@forerunner.com.au
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VALE MARGARET ANNE PETERSON 

5TH AUGUST 1954 – 26TH MARCH 2019 

It is with much sadness we mark the passing of our dear 
friend and Lion colleague Mrs Margaret Peterson. Marga-
ret was well known in the Angle Vale community not the 
least as a result of her tireless work with the Lions Club of 
Angle Vale. 

Margaret was one of the key founding members of this 
Lions Club, enabling the club to Charter in August 2014. 

Margaret was the inaugural Treasurer for the club – a role 
she filled with diligence from 2014 until 2016. She consist-
ently attended forums and conferences to support Lions 
generally and the Angle Vale Club. She was instrumental in 
a number of projects the club achieved most notably her 
commitment to the Lions Hearing Dog project. Margaret 
relished this opportunity to assist and was a constant visi-
tor at the owners of the first dog the Club supported. 

The Club is now supporting a second dog for a Northern 
resident and has been allocated a male labra-doodle. The 
Lions Club of Angle Vale have recently decided to nominate 
the name “Peterson” for this puppy in memory of Marga-
ret. 

Margaret was a quite achiever who could always be count-
ed on to participate in whatever the activity the Club was 
embarking upon. She was liberal with her praise, 
thoughtful with her comments, had a wonderful sense of 
humour and enjoyed life to the fullest-with particular pas-
sion for dancing. She often shared stories of her lessons 
and events with the Club.it is the small things Margaret did 
every day that the Club will remember, for her sage coun-
sel, her quick wit and her laughter. 

Margaret was fond of saying “Remember the Good Times”- 
The Lions Club of Angle Vale  were privileged to have 

shared some 
of the good 
times with 
Margaret 
and we will 
remember 
her fondly. 
As request-
ed by family 
the Lions 
Club of An-
gle Vale has 
made a do-
nation to 
Arthritis SA 
on her be-
half. 

LIONS CLUB OF ANGLE VALE INC 

Club   Member Sponsor 

Angle Vale Inc    

  New Danbar Adikari Kashi Adikari 

Balaklava & District Inc   

  New Michael Baker Col Heslop 

  New Penny Baker Col Heslop 

Booleroo Centre & District Inc 

  New Susan Keller Wilma Cillie 

  New Dean Keller Wilma Cillie 

City of Adelaide Inc   

  New Cathy Jackson Tony Pederick 

  New Stephanie Lewis Tony Pederick 

Elizabeth Playford Inc   

  New Judy Beverdam Wanda Sullivan 

Gilles Plains Inc (Mawson Lakes Branch) 

  New James Fieldhouse Beau Brug 

  New Adel Kern Ajay Pradhan 

  New Claus Weber Beau Brug 

  New Damien Williams Thomas Schlaefer 

  New Erin Williams Alex Coates 

  New Sara Wyatt Beau Brug 

Moonta Inc    

  New Ken Palmer Ralph Esposito 

Norwood Inc    

  TRF Robert Brennan Athelstone Inc 

  TRF Allison Gaskin Athelstone Inc 

  TRF Tracy Johnstone Athelstone Inc 

  TRF Inaam Khizam Athelstone Inc 

  TRF Malcolm McKay Athelstone Inc 

  TRF Paddy Mckay Athelstone Inc 

  TRF Jill Wittaker Athelstone Inc 

Peterborough & District Inc   

  New Rickie-Lee Beckley Deb Hotchin 

  TRF Leo Malycha Peterborough 

  New Kylie Williams Julie Atkinson 

NEW MEMBERS WHO HAVE JOINED IN 

APRIL 
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We are now a permanent part of the Joint Agencies Drought Task Force, overseen by the Prime 
Ministers Department, with input into policy.  

Second Convoy to East Gippsland and Wellington Shires, 35 plus trucks with great support from 
local Clubs.  

Our first convoy of hay from Western Australia, compliments of Yogi from Outback Truckers  

October :- Invited to speak at the National Farmers Federation Congress in Canberra.  

November :- Invited to do a presentation at N3 Lions District Convention. We were presented with 
cheques in excess of $100,000, in recognition of our ongoing work in the area.  

December :- Lions and Need for Feed were front and centre for the filming of Channel 10’s Master 
Chef outdoor service challenge at Briagolong. The episode will go to air in May.  

With the help of our District, our paperwork was submitted to have Need for Feed considered as a 
Category B Project at the Multiple District Convention at Geelong in May this year. We hope your 
Club will consider supporting us in this endeavour.  

January :- In the first week we took our first hay run to South Australia’s drought affected farmers.  

The Australia Day weekend saw us conduct 2 hay runs, one to NSW by 15 Victorian trucks to meet 
up with 47 road trains from Farmers Across Borders of Western Australia, the largest convoy ever 
from West to East. The hay was distributed to about 300 farmers spread over 200,000 square kilo-
metres in the north west of the state and some into south west Queensland. At the same time, we 
also had another 15 or so trucks take hay to recipients in East Gippsland.  

February :- Early in month our volunteers responded to requests for help with the North Queens-
land floods, taking 4 road trains from Northern Victoria as far north as they could before being 
stopped by the flood waters between Cloncurry and Normanton. Our hay was ferried in by helicop-
ter to where it was needed from there. Our drivers were hosted by Lions Clubs along the way, with 
both Q2 and Q4 Districts also contributing to the fuel bill.  

March :- On the Victorian Labour Day weekend we again had 2 hay runs, one to Northern Vic and 
Southern NSW, and other deliveries to the Gippsland Fires.  

As you can see it has been an extremely busy time for our volunteers and with no end in sight 
to this drought just yet there is much more still to do.  

It’s been the support from Club’s like yours, and of course the Australian Public, that has kept 
us going, and it’s your support that will keep us going.  

Your ongoing support will mean so much to so many who are still suffering.  

Yours in Lions,  

Graham Cockerell. Coodinator  
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LIONS CLUB OF GILLES PLAINS INC 

CELEBRATES 40 YEARS OF  

COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Tuesday 18th June 2019              

6.30pm for 7.00pm start 

To be held at  

B SOCIAL RESTAURANT 

246 Fosters Road, OAKDEN, SA, 5086 

Cost $30.00 p/p 

Dress Men Formal or Lounge Suit—
Ladies after five 

President Ted Osborn &  

President Elect Deb Poole 

And the Members & Partners of 

Cordially invite you and your 
members and partners to their 

40th Charter Anniversary 
Celebration  

And Handover Dinner 

RSVP to President Ted Osborn and your 
remittance by EFT or cheque by 3rd 

June 2019 

PO Box 208, Greenacres, SA. 5086 

Ph 8368 1826 or M 0403 065 357 

E: gillesplainslionsclub@gmail.com 

EFT Payment 

BSB 105-118 account no 044 579 040 

Please include your name and club 
when making an EFT payment 

MELANOMA WALK 

On the 31st March Members of the West Beach Lions 
Club participated in the Melanoma Walk starting at 
Henley Beach, walking to Grange Jetty and returning to 
Henley Beach.  A total of 4 kms. 

6 people participated.  Two members completing the 
walk within 30 mins, while the other 2 took 40 minutes 
and the last 2 struggled in at 53 minutes.  It was a love-
ly overcast day, just perfect weather for walking. 

NEWS FROM WEST BEACH 

With the Copper Coast District Convention coming in 
November, I take this opportunity to forecast dates for 
the CLOSING for Nominations and Notices of Motion to 
be raised at the convention. 

The following nominations will close on 10th September 
for the year 2019/2020. 

District Governor 

First Vice District Governor 

Second Vice District Governor 

Lions Medical Research Foundation Representative (to 
October 2021) 

District Convention Host Club 2021 

Notices of Motion of a General Nature 

The following will close on the 12th August 

Notices of Motion of a Project Nature 

All nominations and motions must be submitted to my-
self by those dues dates. 

Regards, 

PDG Lance OAM 

District Constitutional & By-Laws Chair 

CONSTITUTION AND BYLAWS  

CHAIRMAN 
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MORE NEW MEMBERS FOR MAWSON LAKES CLUB BRANCH 

Outdoor induction : Ted Osborn (Pres Gilles Plains), Lauren Brewer (Pres 

Mawson Lakes), Sara Wyatt (new member inducted 6th April)), Lion Beau 

Brug (Sponsor) 

The membership of the Mawson Lakes Lions Club Branch 

has increased to 18 due to the induction of 5 new mem-

bers on Thursday 16th April. We have applications for 

membership from 4 more people which will bring the 

membership to 22.  

DG Phil Bowman was in attendance and addressed the 

group  saying how pleased he was with the progress the 

branch and it members  has made over a short time. He 

also explained what it meant to be a Lion. 

1st VDG Kevin and 2nd VDG Tony were also in attendance. 

Induction 18th April 2019 

President Ted Osborn (Gilles Plains) inducts five new members at Mawson 

Lakes. 

Lion Alex Coates (sponsor), Erin Williams (Hidden), James Fieldhouse, Claus 

Weber, Damien Williams, Adel Kern, Lion Beau Brug and Lion Ajay Pradhan 

(Sponsors) while DG Phil Bowman looks on. 

Treasurer Alex Coates presents cheque to Guest 

Speaker Lily from Dementia Australia 

CLUB LEADERSHIP FORUM 

ELIZABETH 

On 28th April, 75 members (presidents, 

Secretaries, Treasurers, Membership 

Chairmn and other Lions attended the 

forums in Elizabeth. The highlight of the 

meeting was the address by Indiana 

Stacey, President of the City of Adelaide 

Cubs Club. Indiana is nine. 
1st VDG Kevin Masters presents Indiana with his Bannerette. Indiana addresses the gathering 
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Please ensure that all articles are submitted no later than 14th of each month to Bulletin Editor Ted Osborn Unit 164/32 Homestead 
Avenue Walkley Heights SA 5098, (H) 08 8368 1826, (M) 0403 065 357 Email tednelse@bigpond.com. Pictures to be in .jpeg format 

and if possible no bigger than 100kb. 

Please submit text articles in .doc format for ease of editing and no larger than 350 words. 

All opinions expressed in this Bulletin are those of the individuals providing the information and/or the editor and not necessarily 

represent the views of Lions Clubs International. 

 

District Governor 2018-2019              and                  District Governor 2019-2020 
Phil Bowman            Kevin Masters 

Hosted by

Lions Club of Torrens Valley 
Saturday 13th July 2019 

 6.00pm for 6.30pm  

 GUMERACHA TOWN HALL  
 42 Albert Street Gumeracha  
 Drinks and Nibbles on arrival  
 3 Course Home Cooked Meal 

Wine and soft drinks on the table 
 BYO extra drinks 

 Cost - $40 per head 
CONTACT Cabinet Secretary Don Pritchard for bookings 

pdgdon1213@outlook.com  
Thank you  

Lions Club of Torrens Valley   

mailto:tednelse@bigpond.com
mailto:pdgdon1213@outlook.com

